
CYNGOR CYMUNED
TIERS CROSS

COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 6th APRIL 2017

Present.  Cllr's C. George, B. Bullimore, A. Thorne, 
County Cllr. K. Rowlands, C. Griffith (Clerk)

Members of the Public.  Mr. S. Hassan.

3980. APOLOGIES.   Cllr's M. Rawlinson, E. Jones.

3981. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS.
Cllr George declared an interest as an employee of Pembrokeshire County Council.

3982. DISCUSSION Re. TRAFFIC PROBLEMS AT THORNTON.
Cllr George welcomed Mr Hassan and invited him to address the meeting. Mr Hassan spoke about 
the problem of speeding vehicles in Thornton and mentioned that the traffic calming measures 
already in place (speed bumps and a 20mph zone) were not slowing traffic down and it was 
dangerous for pedestrians to walk along the road, especially as there was no pavement. He 
suggested the installation of a speed camera.
Cllr Rowlands said that he had that day received from PCC the cost of extending the speed bumps 
the total width of the road, which was between £18,000 and £31,000. He also said that he would 
raise the question of the speed camera with the Police Forum.
It was agreed by the meeting that the cost of all possible solutions would be obtained by the next 
meeting, so that the matter could hopefully be resolved.
Cllr Rowlands would contact both PCC and the Police regarding the camera.

3983. QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC
There were no questions.

3984. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING.
The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 2nd March2017 were passed as a true record. Proposed
by Cllr Bullimore and seconded by Cllr Thorne.

3985. MATTERS ARISING.
The Clerk informed the meeting that the defibrillator had been delivered and had been placed inside
the hall, awaiting the arrival of a cabinet. Training and awareness would be arranged later on. 

3986. SOLAR FUND.
Ben Ferguson-Walker, Renew Wales,  had sent forms to Cllr George, which she would complete 
and return.
The Clerk reported that there had not been any new educational grant applications.

3987. MEMORIAL GARDEN.
The new fence was discussed as the Clerk sought clarification as to the further letters to be sent.
The content was decided by the meeting and the Clerk would write the letters accordingly.



3988. PLANNING MATTERS.
Caravan at Bwlford House. The Clerk reported that the Planning Department at PCC, had visited 
the premises and were happy with the situation.

CORRESPONDENCE.
3989.    Planed.      Newsletter.                   Noted.
3990.    Paul Sartori Foundation.
             Invite to memorial service.            Noted.

3991. FINANCIAL MATTERS.
Clerks wages. April 2017.
HMRC. PAYE. April 2017.
Clerks expenses 01/03/2016 – 31/03/2017,
The Clerk suggested that the council join One Voice Wales instead of PALC. This would ensure that
the council was kept up to date on relevant matters.
It was proposed by Cllr Thorne and seconded by Cllr Bullimore that the accounts be paid and that 
the council become members of One Voice Wales.

3992. ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT/BALANCE SHEET.
The Clerk produced the annual financial report for the year ending 31st March 2017. It was 
proposed by Cllr Bullimore and seconded by Cllr Thorne that the report be accepted and that Mr 
Peter Horton be invited to be the Internal Auditor.

3993. MEMBERS REQUESTS    
None.

3994. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING.
The next meeting would be held at 7.30pm on Thursday 11th May 2017.   


